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Key Dates, Term 4  

Dear Parents, Children and Friends,  

 
 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The end of the school year is rapidly            

approaching and our staff and students are 

very busy completing and preparing for all 

the tasks associated with this time of the 

year. Teachers are busy writing reports, 

students are completing some testing to 

assess their progress in English and Maths 

and we are also making plans for our end 

of year concert! It has been a very busy 

term and there is still a lot to come! 

 

ALL SOULS DAY MASS  

On Friday, we will be attending Mass to        

celebrate All Souls Day. On this day, we       

remember our loved ones who have 

passed away and pray for them that they 

may enter Heaven.  

 

LEARN OUTSIDE DAY  

This Thursday, our school is participating 

in National Learn Outside Day. Students 

will be spending most of their day outside 

and it is especially essential they all have a 

hat to wear and a drink bottle full of      

water, as it will be warm. Students will 

complete some of their usual school work 

outside, but will also explore the school 

environment and try new things.  
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TEASING TAMING AND B EATING 

BULLYING WORKSHOP  

I hope to see many parents at the teasing 

and bullying workshop on Tuesday,           

November 6th. It will run from 7.00pm      

8.30pm in our school library. Other         

community members are also welcome, so 

please extend the information to friends and 

family who might be interested. It will be a 

great opportunity to learn more about the        

differences between teasing and bullying and 

how you can support your children if they 

are affected by either of these issues.  

 

WILL YOU BE IN HERE IN 2019? 

We are beginning to make plans for 2019, so 

if your family will be leaving the school        

between now and the end of the year, please 

let the office know in writing, as soon as 

possible. This will allow us to make staffing 

and enrolment decisions over the coming 

months.  

 

God bless. 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Lisa Gallin 

Principal 
 

  

NOVEMBER 

1 All Saints Day  
Learn Outside Day 
 

2 All Souls Day Mass 9.30 
Presentation Assembly 
Yr 2 
 

6 Beating Bullying &      
Taming Teasing Parent 
Workshop 7.00-8.30pm 

8 P&F Meeting 2pm 

14 Student Book Swap 

16 P & F Rainbow Run 

19 Advent Reflection 
8.45am 

20 AGM 6.30pm 

23 Presentation Assembly 
Yr 3 

26 Advent Reflection 
8.45am 

29 2019 Kindy Orientation 
9.30ð10.30am 
Inflatable Day PP-Yr 6 

30 2019 Pre Kindy  
Orientation 9.30-10.30 
School transition      
Morning 

DECEMBER 

3 Advent Reflection 

4 End of Year School      
Concert 

5 Thanksgiving and       
Graduation Mass 9.30am 
Final Assembly 2pm 
Graduation Dinner 6pm 
 

6 Mud Incursion (K-Yr 3) 
End of Year Excursion 
Yr 4 & 5 

7 Excursion day Yr 6 
Mud Incursion (K-Yr3) 
Last Day Term 4 



ARE YOU      

LEAVING US?? 
 

If you know you are 

leaving St Josephõs at 

the end of 2019, could 

you please notify the 

office in writing         

immediately. 

TERM 4 LITURGICAL CA LENDAR  
 

Friday 2nd November  

All Souls Day Mass 9.30am 

 

Monday 19th November  

Advent Reflection 8.45am 

 

Monday 26th November  

Advent Reflection 8.45am 

 

Monday 3rd December  

Advent Reflection 8.45am 

HOMEWORK CLUB  
 

THERE WILL BE NO 

HOMEWORK CLUB  

THIS TERM  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The commemoration of the  

faithful departed  

Friday November 2nd  

Various services will be held around the 

Parish: 

 

ST MARYõS, KALGOORLIE 

6.45am Mass and 5.30pm Mass 

 

ALL HALLOWSõ, BOULDER 

9.30am Mass 

 

KALGOORLIE CEMETARY  

9.30am Prayer Service 

 

BOULDER CEMETARY  

5.30pm Prayer Service 

DRAMA  
 

This Semester all the students from Pre Primary through to Year Six have 

been undertaking weekly Drama lessons. It was a new teach for me just like 

Teaching Visual Arts in Semester One was. And just like Visual Art, I have 

totally loved this opportunity and I strongly believe that the students of          

St Josephõs have as well. 

 

Throughout the semester we have all been looking closely at the                  

10 Elements of Drama and how each element works in conjunction with the 

others. We have spent time discussing the Element of Voice, Movement, 

Role, Situation, Space, Character, Time, Tension, Mood and Relationships 

when creating improvised, devised or scripted drama.  

 

For the Year Threes to Year Sixes, this knowledge and understanding will 

now all be put to use as they begin to work with their selected groups in 

acting out a scripted piece of drama. However, for this to eventuate they are 

all beginning to understand that there is a lot of preparation that goes into 

putting on a play. Reading and re-reading of their scripts, looking a little 

deeper into their character and the other characters, working out the setting 

of the play and having a picture of that in their mind, followed by a lot of 

open discussions that need to be had with the other cast members and that 

is all before they even walk onto the stage. 

 

Stay tuned, for there is more to come é 

 

Mrs Lisa Fardell 

ART Teacher 

 

Weeks 1,2 & 3 
 Merit Award Winners 

Pre-Primary 

Jah-leigh Castle 

Klayton Taankink 

Seth Newton 

Matthew Hawkins 

Year 1 

Kensi Roberts 

Jake Mulvaney 

Matthew Coleman 

Year 2 

Luke Gregory 

Jastej Rangila 

Viel Ada 

Mia Kramer 

Year 3 

Alexandria Yare 

Keeley Kleynhans 

Year 4 

Zamara Wright 

Cameron Murphy 

Jaydan Coleman 

Year 5 

Leone Kleynhans 

Hoani Kape 

 

 



VACSWIM 2018 -19 
 

With swimming pools and beaches a big part of the 

Western Australian lifestyle, ensuring your children 

can swim competently and safely is essential. 

 

You can now enrol your children in VacSwim       

swimming lessons during the summer school holidays. 

VacSwim programs are held at pools and beaches all 

across the State. No matter where you are planning 

to spend these summer holidays, your children can 

take part in VacSwim. 

 

VacSwim is for all children - from beginners to more 

advanced swimmers. Your children can start as young 

as five years old. 

 

Enrol your children in VacSwim now at                  

education.wa.edu.au/swimming. 

COMMUNITY NEWS  



COMMUNITY NEWS  

  

                 WAAPA SUMMER SCHOOL 2018/2019  

This Summer WAAPA at ECU, Mt Lawley is offering an 
exciting performing arts program for students from Years 1 

to 12. The Summer School includes classes in RAP,          
Acting, Dance, Drama, Screen Performance, Music          
Theatre and of course, how to perform Shakespeare. For 
information about the fantastic courses on offer please visit 

WAAPA Summer School or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at 

g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au 


